
SELECTORS & CAPTAIN REPORT FOR MARCH 2023 COMMITTEE MEETING 

Oxfordshire came 4th in the Tolle which means we are seeded for next year. It is a better result than many 
previous attempts, although no county was about to take on Manchester for first place - I am not sure they 
had anyone playing below AH NGS. 
 
The selection is at risk of too many resignations, and it has been suggested that Alan take over as chairman of 
selectors and that I captain the team for the coming year, Diana having stood down. For the most part this 
would enable us to get a team out for the necessary occasions - quite a feat in itself as it happens. I am happy 
putting in the effort to do this. I think Peter will also want to step down, so we should perhaps ask clubs for 
any nominations - we particularly need someone covering the Abingdon/Wallingford axis. 
 

Matthew Covill  March 2023 


